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Staff Present  

Sustainability Division of Public Works  

Glen Hadwen, Sustainability Manager 

Adrienne Ehle, Environmental Analyst 

Aneisha Nicholas, Sustainability Specialist, Staff Liaison 

Jimmy Koeth, Principal Planner 

 

Guests Present 

Mary Fertig, Barrier Islands group of concerned citizens 

Robert Larsen, Flagler Village Civic Association 

Judy Summers 

Jack Newton 

Kristen Maus 

Johanna Fields 

 

Call of Order/Roll Call 

The meeting was called to order by Chair Alberani at 6:33 p.m. The roll was called, and 

it was determined a quorum was present.  Mr. Scott arrived at 6:35 p.m. 

Cumulative Attendance 

1/2016 through 12/2016 

 MEMBERS APPT 

BY 

ATTENDANCE PRESENT ABSENT 

1. Alena Alberani, Chair II P 1 0 

2. Jason Liechty, Vice Chair IV P 1 0 

3. Lawrence Clark I P 1 0 

4. Jeffrey Huber M P 1 0 

5. Jim Moyer III P 1 0 

6. Chad Scott II P 1 0 

7. Mate Thitisawat C P 1 0 

8. Enrique Vadiveloo IV A 0 1 

9. Cheryl Whitfield III P 1 0 

10. Brittany Storm M P 1 0 

11. Vacant I -- -- -- 



 

EX-4 (16-0218) 
 

Communication to the City Commission   

The Sustainability Advisory Board (SAB) provides the following Communication to the 

City Commission:  

 

Clothing is not Garbage 

“There is a continuing need for helpful and informative slogans that inform the public 

about the importance of all types of recycling. Think of the power of such slogans as 

‘Clothing is Not Garbage’ and ‘Your waste Can be Others’ Treasures.’ It’s important, 

too, that people know about existing programs to reuse clothing and repurpose other 

goods. Therefore, the SAB recommends that the City expands its current recycling, 

reuse, and repurposing educational and operational initiatives. Lesser known types of 

recycling like Trash2Treasure’s repurposing of refuse and The Salvation Army’s indoor 

clothing collection containers, should be showcased at City sponsored events such as 

Neighbor Support Night and other events as appropriate.”   

 

Motion 

Motion made by Mr. Moyer, seconded by Chair Alberani to advance the above 

Communication to the City Commission. The motion passed unanimously.  


